
        NOTES FROM NATIONAL GOVERNORS MEETING 2/26/2011 

 

 

 Here are some of the highpoints from our first National meeting for the year.  

For details go to the NCCC Website for the secretaries complete report. 

 

 Hal Bellamy, President, gave an overview of the Corvette Museum.  All 

employees received a 3% raise.  March 29 & 30 there will be a party for Wounded 

Warriors flying them in from Walter Reed Hospital.  Also mentioned there was a 

discussion and a decision would be made about the track.  Whether to back off or 

carry on with the building of the track. 

 

 Jack Wilson, VP of Competition, Announced driving school at Hallet and 3 

Record Drag events in 2011.  Recognition of Top 15 clubs in Nation for 2010. 

#15 Tin Hall Toys, #5 Cowtown Vettes, #4 OCCC.  Placing in the Top 15 Men - #15 

Chris Gann and #14 Ted Molenda.  Placing in the Top 15 Women - #15 Kathy 

Anthony, #8 Bernyce Molenda and#2 Cindy Morrison. 

 

 Larry Morrison, RMD – 15,000 people within NCCC Feb.  Renewals went 

very smooth this year.  Distribution had everything out by Feb 1, 2011. 

 

 Cindy Urenda, Secretary - Ballots for voting on National Meeting Site will be 

going out March 12 and must be post marked no later than April 15, 2011. 

 

 Bernyce Molenda, Treasurer– budget has been prorated for year.  

Investigation for cost of E-Board Meals will be done. 

 

 Motion was carried to place NCCC advertisement on the Tables at National 

Corvette Museum. 

 

 Hal Tumbleson, Business Manager – Gave a quick overview of NCCC’s new 

insurance policy – for complete details see RE Meeting Notes, 2/25/2011 or NCCC 

Website.  Hal also noted that they are looking into a future Roadside Program for 

NCCC members. 

 

 Parliamentarian, standing in for Kevin Milton – Alan Morris – See RE 

Meeting Notes 2/15/2011. 

 

 Doug McMahan – Director of Public Relations – Doug has been working on a 

new version of “Why NCCC”.  This will be out on the National Website soon. 

 

 Ron Ruston – Sergeant at Arms, Everything running smoothly 

 

 Sylvia Hoaldridge – Blue Bars Editor, See RE Meeting Notes 2/25/2011 

 



 Patrick Dolan, Scholarship & Charity –National Scholarship applications 

must be “RECEIVED” by May 1, 2011.  This years Raffle car is a 2011, white 

Grand Sport 3LT, Heritage Pkg.  Is looking at Grey Interior, similar to last years 

Corvette.  Thanked everyone for participating in raffles as it really does make a 

difference. 

Oklahoma City Corvette Club and Windy Cities Corvette Club both gave checks 

toward the 100% Club fund. 

 

 Debbie Lindsey, Director of Sponsorship – Announced Michelin would be 

hosting their Driving Experience at convention on Wed. and Thurs. and to be sure  

and sign up for it.  Mid-America will feature FCOA at their fall event.  Chevrolet 

will have a display at convention this year.  Local Dealership will be contacting the 

Top 25 Clubs in the Nation.  They will want to send a person to spend a day with 

membership.  Clubs out of Southwest Region being contacted:  Tulsa Vette Sette, 

San Jac and Cowtown Vettes.  Be sure to take advantage of the new Credit Card 

program.  You can even have your personal Corvette picture on your card.  See 

NCCC website for details. 

 

 Deb Murphy,  Steering Committee – Announced bid for convention, Bowling 

Green, Kentucky, end of June 2013.  Would be 5 days, Monday thru Friday with 

limited competion program. 

 

 Joan Thomas, Webmaster – have 4 Clubs participating in the Website 

Contest currently. 

 

 Pat Kelly, FCOA – She is looking for names of 2
nd

 generation FCOA 

children.  Please let her know of any in your Region or Clubs. 

 

 Overview of Convention 2011.  DriveTech Racing  School will be at the 

Corvette Mall and will also be at the Race Track Friday and Saturday.  They will 

make available their driving packages at a 50% discount on Friday and a 25% 

Discount on sat/sun. 

 

 We had presentations made for the two hotels that are up for bid for NCCC 

National meetings 2013,2014, and 2015.  

The Wyndham West Hotel spokesperson was not able to attend because of 

previous commitment at their hotel.  The Wyndham west Hotel is in Indianapolis at 

the airport.  It has two restaurants and bars available.  You can ride a shuttle to the 

airport for additional restaurants – about a 10-minute ride.  You can also go 

downtown Indianapolis – it’s about a 15 minutes ride.   

West Port Marriott presentation was made by the Hotel Manager.  There are 

16 restaurants & bars within walking distance.  NCCC members now have free 

Internet service in their rooms. 

 

Brown & Brown Representative, Tim Tripolone made his presentation to the 

Governors.  For complete information see RE Meeting Notes 2/25/2001.                                  



Meeting Adjourned 

 

Jeannie Ruston 
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